## **MINUTES**

On June 7, 2018, the Advisory Committee for People with Disabilities (ACPD) Board met at 12:00 p.m. in Room 306 at City Hall, 509 SE 7<sup>th</sup> Avenue, Third Floor for a Regular Meeting.

| VOTING  MEMBERS    | PRESENT<br>TODAY | NO. OF MEETINGS HELD SINCE APPOINTMENT | NO. OF MEETINGS ATTENDED SINCE APPOINTMENT |
|--------------------|------------------|--|--|
| Richard Wagner III | Yes              | 255                                    | 217  |
| Vicki Line         | No               | 2                                      | 2  |
| Julie Curbo        | Yes              | 6                                      | 5  |
| Joe Rogers         | Yes              | 45                                     | 41   |
| Bruce Moseley      | Yes              | 10                                     | 8  |

- 1. <u>Minutes.</u> Richard Wagner established a quorum and called the regularly scheduled meeting of the Advisory Committee for People with Disabilities Board to order at 12:00 p.m. Motion to approve the minutes was made by Bruce Moseley and second by Joe Rogers.
- 2. <u>Introduction of new board member and update on Richard Wagner</u>: Bruce Moseley discussed the health of Richard Wagner and his health conditions improvements. Vicki Line was not present at the time to introduce her as the new board member.
- 3. <u>Revised Policy and Spec-Trans Application Process</u>: The Transit Director discussed the new process of the spec trans application and the new process that comes with applying for the bus service.
- 4. Overview, "The Vision and Plans for ACT" Over Next Five Years: Joe Rogers set up the stand for the Transit director to begin discussing the new bus service that is in plan for the next five years. She discussed in detail the beginning of the Master Planning Process which was completed in October 2017, and the Transit dept has been implementing the recommendations of the report. Discussed in detail were the signage for the new routes, service time, mobility and limitations, low floor transit style buses, to create improved the bus service. Also improve the bus shelters, the fare increase, and new bus payment systems.

## Public Forum

Several concerned citizens who use the both the Transit and Spec Trans system were given a chance to discuss their unhappy issues with the bus service and each were able to present their personal concerns to the transit director and assistant director with the service of the bus system service.

Also in attendance were:

Marita Wellage-Reiley
Chris Quigley
Christine Lemley

TRANSIT DIRECTOR, CITY OF AMARILLO
TRANSIT ASSISTANT DIRECTOR, CITY OF AMARILLO
ADMINISTRATIVE ASSITANT, CITY OF AMARILLO

Richard Wagner Chairperson

ATTEST: Christine Lemley Board Secretary